STATE OF OKLAHOMA OKLAHOMA HEALTH CARE AUTHORITY

OHCA 2011-02

June 28, 2011

Re: SoonerCare Policy Changes

Dear SoonerCare Member,

This letter is to inform you that the Oklahoma Health Care Authority (OHCA) has made some policy changes to the SoonerCare program.

Beginning June 25, 2011:

- Pregnant women have **thirty** days to provide proof of pregnancy.
- Adults are allowed six prescriptions per month. Two of these can be name brand; a third name brand may be approved by OHCA.
- Private Duty Nursing services are available to children under the age of 21 in their primary residence.

For more information, please call the SoonerCare Helpline at 1-800-987-7767. We hope SoonerCare is meeting your needs.

Sincerely,

Garth L. Splinter, MD State Medicaid Director

Sant / Splate no